PSO Meeting
March 16, 2018
Mary Woodward Cafeteria, 8:30am
Board Members:  Megan Van De Pitte, Tracy Johnson, Wendy Jenkins, Cody Melby, Anna Dodds, Shelly Smelser
Minutes:
The Minutes from February 16, 2018 were read and approved.
The Foundation for Tigard Tualatin Schools:
Karen Emerson spoke about FTTS fundraising events.  So far, the phone drive has been very successful.  The FTTS website shows how their grants are benefitting each of the schools in the district.
The foundation has a couple upcoming events:
Tee Up Fore Schools is a scramble golf tournament for both families and those interested in a little friendly competition.  The Foundation is looking for corporate sponsors for the event.  
Twilight Run includes both a 5K and Kids' Mile run.  It is associated with the Festival of Balloons at Cook Park.  Participants and volunteers at this event may enter the Festival for free.  The FTTS is also looking for corporate sponsors for this event.  
Measure 34-283
Police Lieutenant David Frisendahl spoke about the upcoming Tigard Levy.  The levy focuses on Police, Parks and Recreation, the Tigard Library, and Public Safety.  The levy should help reduce police response times and increase the number of neighborhood patrols.  If it doesn't pass, there is a good possibility that there will no longer be a school resource officer.  
Treasurer’s Report:
The report through March 16, 2018 was reviewed.  The total auction profit so far was $35,413.17, with more deposits coming in.   
Principal’s Report:
Mr. Nihill thanked the PSO for great success at the auction.  A paddle raise at the auction raised funds for the library space update, including painting and the creation of the Makerspace.  
Mr. Nihill discussed the recent national walk outs for school safety.  Mary Woodward will not be addressing or participating due to the young age of our students.  Parent and substitute teacher, Aimee DiCastro, brought up her concerns about the safety of our school.  She discussed the lack of security around the perimeter of the school and the lack of bathroom doors, providing a vulnerability if an active shooter was present at the school.  The PSO discussed the possibility of creating a safety committee to address these and other issues concerning student, staff, and volunteer safety.  The PSO also discussed having more parent volunteers at recess.  Mr. Nihill said that the upcoming office remodel should help with some of the safety issues.  The office will have a better view of the parking lot, and the building will only have one source of entry.  Security cameras will also be installed.  
OBoB-
The MW team did great at regionals.  The school will be participating in OBoB again next year.  Jen Visicek, the OBob Committee Chair, needs money in advance for purchasing the books for next year.  They will be purchasing 6 copies of each of the 2018-2019 book titles.  They have found the cheapest way to purchase the books and are budgeting $700 total.  The PSO approved taking money from surplus this year.  In upcoming years, OBob will have its own line item in the budget for book purchases.  
Missoula Children's Theater-
Next year's production will be October 15-20, 2018.  The play will be King Arthur's Quest.
Old Business:
None
 
